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Each fall, we notice the abundance of birds 
in our city, especially near our retention 
ponds, as they fl y along their migration 
pathways. 

Many of us love seeing wildlife, and some 
may even want to feed these birds. It’s im-
portant to remember that feeding wildlife, 
such as geese and other waterfowl, is rarely 
helpful. Most of the time, it creates problems 
and can actually harm them.

Th at’s because food handouts rarely sup-
ply the nutrients that waterfowl need. When 
feeding is regular, they may stop seeking out 
healthier foods that are part of their natural 
diets. Inappropriate food can also be directly 
toxic to waterfowl or cause them to become 
very sick.

Wild animals, unlike our pets, need to be 
able to survive in their natural environment. 
Feeding waterfowl causes them to lose their 
instinctive fear of humans, and makes them 
more vulnerable to predators. Geese may 

then approach humans aggressively and 
congregate near roads, where they are more 
likely to be struck by vehicles. 

Feeding birds also increases their risk of 
disease. Diseases that are normally kept 
at bay in wild bird populations can begin 
to spread when there are too many birds 
in one area. Th ese diseases include avian 
cholera, avian infl uenza, and avian botulism. 
Aspergillosis, a fatal disease that is caused 
when uneaten food handouts pile up and get 
mouldy, can also occur. In the past, aspergil-
losis has led to the death of waterfowl and 
other birds in Winnipeg.

Not only are the birds themselves at risk of 
harm when they’re fed, our retention ponds 
may form algae blooms because feeding 
elevates levels of nitrogen in waterfowl drop-
pings.

“If we really want to help wildlife we need 
to protect their habitat,” says city naturalist 
Rod Penner. “We need to ensure our natural 
areas have the biodiversity needed to sup-
port a variety of wildlife.”

Th e city has been trying to get across the 
message that feeding wildlife is harmful 
by adding signs near some of the popular 
feeding areas. Habitat restoration eff orts are 
underway to restore turf grass area back to 

native prairie grasses or forest and create 
habitats for pollinators and other native 
species.

My offi  ce has addressed matters related 

to wildlife and retention ponds in the past, 
and if you have any questions, comments, or 
ideas, you can reach me by email at devi@
winnipeg.ca or by phone at 204-986-5264. 
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To remind everyone of the potential harm that could result from feeding wildlife, the City 
of Winnipeg has installed helpful signs near retention ponds, such as this one in Santa Fe 
Park. 

Keeping wildlife safe around retention ponds
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TICKETS STARTING AT $35* ON SALE NOW AT

PRESENTS

FRIDAY | NOVEMBER 12 | 7 PM

*Plus taxes and fees.

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 5, 2021  |  12PM - 1PM

CANCERCARE MANITOBA BOARD 
ANNUAL PUBLIC FORUM

All are welcome to participate

Agenda Highlights:
The Roadmap to Cancer Control
for Manitoba

Improving First Nations, Métis, 
and Inuit Cancer Control and 
Outcomes

Community story with guest
speaker Jennifer Moore Rattray, 
BA,MPA, Chief Operating Officer,
Southern Chiefs' Organization Inc.

  A Time for Public Engagement

The Forum will be held 
virtually using ZOOM 

to join on november 5, 
go to:

https://us02web.zoom.
us/j/81586784707

Pre-registration
not required


